Andy, I thought we might put the summary in this cover letter instead of the addendum I prepared.  This letter can be uploaded with EASIIR’s final report.

Donald R. Emert

Plant Manager

Air Products and Chemicals, Inc.

4575 Highway 90 East

Pace FL 32571

Dear Mr. Emert:


Charles Norman of this Department inspected your facility on April 22, 2003.  A copy of the Electronic Access System for Inspection Information Retrieval (EASIIR) inspection report is enclosed.  Each emission point was addressed with appropriate compliance verification statements.  The report indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.

The following comments summarize inspection observations and findings:

· Plant Walkthrough.  Every plant was operating except the Prill Tower and Number 1 Nitric Acid Plant, which were down for maintenance.  Each control room was visited. Current operating conditions were noted and compared to permit conditions.  All were operating within the limits of the permit conditions.  Previously the historian in the control rooms only stored 7 days of data.  It has been upgraded to store 90 days of data.  This will minimize data loss or contamination when it is transferred to the main database.  In the event of problems, the data is still available in the control room historian.  During the inspection of the Ammonium Nitrate Plant, Jerry Thompson, Team Leader, said he monitors the condition of the mat in the CHEAF unit by monitoring the pressure drop.  We recommended this surrogate parameter be included in the Compliance Assurance Monitoring (CAM) plan to be submitted with the Title V revision due in 2004.

· Nitric Acid Plant Startup Procedures.  In August of 2002, both Nitric Acids plants were started up simultaneously.  They had been shutdown by a plant-wide power outage.  The result of starting up simultaneously was a large plume of NOx emissions.  APCI agreed to not startup the plants simultaneously.  The online environmental procedures have been changed to prohibit simultaneous startup.

· Ammonium Nitrate Plant.  The 2001 Inspection noted inaccuracies between accounting office and control room production records.  In March 2003 APCI, after much study and analysis, installed a flow meter for more accurately determining production.

· Records Review. Production and operating records for the first quarter of calendar year 2003 (1CY03) were reviewed. Recordkeeping and reporting documents and procedures required by the permit and Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) were reviewed for content, accuracy and compliance.  These records indicated APCI is in compliance with requirements. 

· Emissions Testing:  All required testing has been done and permit conditions were met.  Ammonium Nitrate Neutralizer Scrubber (EU 014) testing is due between Jun 1 and Dec 1, 2004.  APCI has been corresponding with the Division of Air Resources Management concerning test methods.  In a letter dated 3/12/03, DARM suggested methods to use for testing for particulate emissions and ammonia.  APCI is evaluating the suggestions in preparation for the 2004 tests.  We recommend completion of evaluation of the test methods as soon as possible in order to be prepared for the 2004 testing. 

This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Mr. Norman at 595-8364, extension 1222.

We thank Ms. Cich and plant personnel for their assistance in the completion of this inspection. Everyone was courteous, forthcoming and professional in his or her actions.

    
 





Sincerely,

    
 





Sandra F. Veazey








Air Program Administrator

SFV: cnc 

Enclosure

